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Friockheim Primary School Parent Council
Minute of meeting of Friockheim Primary School Parent Council on Monday 10th March 2014 at Friockheim Primary School.
Present:

Mrs L Robertson
Head Teacher 

Mrs A Greig

Chairperson

Mrs S Beveridge
Parent Member, Depute Chairperson

Mrs A Anderson
Parent Member

Mrs A Robertson
Parent Member

Mrs H Davis

Parent Member

Mrs K Anderson
Parent Member


1. APOLOGIES
Mr S Gallon (DHT), Rev P Phillips, Mr D McLeish, Mrs A Neate, Mrs L Geekie, Ms D Milne.

2. MINUTE OF PREVIOUS MEETING

Minute to be agreed at next meeting.

3. MATTERS ARISING
Nil.
4. CORRESPONDENCE
Meeting of Parent Council Chairs attended by A. Greig, very interesting and useful meeting, A. Grieg to forward minutes to PC members. Pauline Steven, Head of Schools and Learning was in attendance, her remit includes qualifications, curriculum and buildings. Tim Armstrong also present, more involved with the social work side of things – additional  support, child protection and children in care, now remit including private nurseries and childminders. Very useful in terms of understanding the linked up roles. All children have a responsible named person as lead professional, usually this is the health visitor, then head teacher when attending school, unless social work involvement with the child in which case social worker would be the lead professional. 

5. OFFICE BEARERS - SECRETARY

Position of Parent Council Secretary still vacant. A. Grieg volunteered to create notice to put in shops in the village and notice boards in school, community wing and church. H. Davis agreed she could take on the role in August if still vacant. 

6. CONSTITUTION
Previous changes agreed, agreed further changes to wording regarding office bearers roles to include depute chairperson and to incorporate the role of the treasurer within the secretaries role. A. Greig to update constitution to incorporate these changes.
7. SCHOOL HANDBOOK -  PHOTOGRAPHS
Need to update PC Members photos for the school notice board, S. Beveridge to do. Suggested  group photograph to be taken of Parent Council members at AGM in June to incorporate in 2014/15 online school handbook.
8. TRAINING / EXPENDITURE
Currently expenses not being claimed but secretary could provide members with forms to claim travel expenses if attending meetings. A. Grieg has forms if required at present.
9. ANGUS COUNCIL'S PARENT COUNCIL BLOG
Friockheim to be added to blog, A. Grieg to send out link to everyone to access blog. 

GLOW website discussed, training in April in Edinburgh, all welcome. 

10. FRIOCKEIM SCHOOL WEBSITE

Alison advised by Mrs Robertson to chase Colin at Angus Council RE. website, Friockheim last school to go live with this. Mrs Robertson spoke to Colin today. 

Discussion about social media as a way of communicating with parents. Arbroath Academy uses twitter to send out messages, some school websites have a feed with recent messages. Agreed would be useful to send information out this way but without option of posing replies. Concerns about how to monitor. A. Anderson agreed to look into this, will meet with relevant person at the Academy along with Mrs Robertson to see how to move forward. 

Also discussed sending out group texts to parents via computer system, e.g. reminders about events in school etc. If this is a free service may be a better option as not all parents access social media sites.

Intention to sort out communication for next academic year. 

Suggestion to set up a PC network with our cluster primaries– St Thomas, Wardykes, Inverkeillor and Hayshead schools and get together for informal meeting and networking to share ideas.  

11. QUESTIONNAIRE FOR PARENTS
Draft parents questionnaire handed out: 

· What do you think the school does well?

· What do you think the school needs to improve?

· What would you like the parent council to focus on next session?
Replies may provide suggestions for next years school development plan. Questionnaires to be handed out after the Easter holidays to be returned by the end of the following week. Suggested a question to be added regarding the PTA, ideas for use of funds raised or fund-raising activities.
Pupils also completing a questionnaire in school to gather their views. 
Suggestions to increase profile of Parent Council discussed, PC presence at the November parent interview and other school events. Mrs Robertson encouraged the attendance of pupil council members to update what they have been doing. Also suggested presence at community council meetings held first Wednesday or each month. 
12. PTA UPDATE 
Possible event at end of term discussed at previous PTA meeting, suggestion of use of PTA funds for this. To be discussed further at next PTA meeting. 
Agreement as previously suggested by Mrs Robertson that school trips should be taken throughout the year to link with topics studied rather than all in June. Cost of buses often the limiting factor, possible use of PTA funds to top up costs of buses to trips and then a flat fee of £2 for each time there is a trip. Discussed possibility of some PC members getting minibus licence and potentially borrowing minibus from Arbroath Academy for trips, transport to sports events etc. A. Robertson said she would consider doing this. 
PTA year plan to be agreed at the start of each school year to agree events and ideas for fund-raising.  
Possibility to buy the borrowed stage, Mrs Robertson has expressed interest in doing so but price to be agreed. 
13. CLUBS HUBS AND THINGUMYBUBS
Following consultation with some PC members A. Greig has collated a list of all clubs and activities in the village and surrounding area as a source of information for new families. Mrs Robertson will ask  Mrs Galloway if she could type the list and create a booklet to be launched at the summer fair to be held at school on Friday 30th May in the afternoon to 4.30 pm. 
This is planned to be a community event encouraging visitors into the school. A. Anderson has agreed to draft a letter to all local clubs inviting them to attend and promote their club. Parent Council to have stall at the fair. 
14. AOCB
Discussion regarding the old music room accessible from community wing. Currently unused. Mrs Robertson suggested that it could be utilised as a parents space, and used for drop in sessions with the health visitor and head teacher etc. Possible use of space at lunchtime for activities e.g. art club.

Sports day Friday 6th June with family barbecue. Families encourage to bring a deckchair and enjoy the afternoon. Good opportunity for fund-raising, have had raffles in the past. 
A. Anderson raised topic of recycling in school. Plan to network with other schools to see what works best, suggestion made to form subgroup of pupils and a parent co-ordinator. A.  Anderson may be interested in helping to develop this.
15. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
Joint meeting with PTA   Monday 28thth April at 6pm in the School.

SIGNED: ........................................................................CHAIRPERSON

DATE:.............................................................................
Copy to:  
